
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education: 286-4554  Youth:  286-1290 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Dc. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Christine Dzujna 
Youth Minister   Tishie Skaff 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



Second Sunday of Advent          December  05 & 06,  2020 

PARISH FINANCES 

Readings for next Weekend 

Third Sunday of Advent 

December 13,2020 

First      Isaiah 61: 1-2a, 10-11 

Second    Letter St. Paul to Thessalonians 5: 16-24 

Gospel      John 1:6-8,19-28 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Sat        Dec 12 7:00 PM YM _Blankets for CareNet    BC) 

Sun       Dec 13 9:00 AM CCD (K-4)                              (BC) 

Sun       Dec 13 3:00 PM Holy Hour - Advent                 (F) 

Tues     Dec  15 1:15 PM Adoration—Tilton (until 3:15) 

Sat        Dec 19 7:00 PM YM  Cookies for Homeless  (BC) 

Sun       Dec 20 9:00 AM CCD (K-4)                              (BC) 

Sun       Dec 20 3:00 PM Confessions                            (F) 

Holiday Pork Pies:  The Knights of Colum-
bus are selling Pork Pies again this year.  Full 
pies are $15.00 each or 2 small individual pies 
in a package for $15.00.  They will deliver if 

you are unable to pick up at Church.  To place an order 
please call or email Mark Lemire – 603-738-3101.  
Don’t miss out on this tasty holiday tradition. 

We have placed our Hope Trees outside 
both churches.  We are filling the trees with 
knitted hats & mittens.  People who need 
them are encouraged to take them anony-
mously when they go by.  If you’d like to 

help us keep the trees supplied, you can drop off your hand-
made/bought knit items in the boxes inside the church.  We’ll 
try to keep this going through the winter.   
Giving Tree:  We are again collecting for families in need 
during the Christmas season.  We really need Walmart gift 
cards (for families with children). Multiple cards in smaller 
donations are helpful.  St. Gabriel Parishioners are known 
for their generosity and we appreciate all that you do.   

St. Gabrielôs Advent Retreat 
MY HEART IS BETHLEHEM 

Dec. 14th, 15th and 16th 
Boutin Center, Tilton 6:30-8:00 pm 

Over the years this program has been presented in other 
parishes and participants found it a wonderful blessing in 
preparation for Christmas. Give yourself and your family 
this gift. Spend this extra time with Jesus this Advent to 
deepen your relationship with God and open your heart 
to encounter Him.  Pre-registration is required and 
space will be limited to allow for social distancing. To 
register call Marilee at 393-6539. 

Offering  Nov 22 Nov 29 

General Collection 2,684.00 3,573.00 

Building Fund & Fuel 106.00 615.00 

Masses 75.00 201.00 

Candles & Memorials 63.00 59.75 

Donations 110.00 10.00 

All Souls & Christmas 8.00 20.00 

TOTAL FOR PARISH 3,046.00 4,478.75 

Campaign for Human Dev. 166.00 65.00 

Christmas Flowers 
If you wish to donate toward our Christmas 
flowers, please use the envelope provided.  If 
you do not use parish envelopes, just put your 

donation in a plain envelope marked ‘Christmas 
Flowers’.  If you would like your donation to be in 
memory of loved ones, please write the name on the 
envelope. 

Parish Calendars are available at the en-
trances of  the church.  Thank you to the 
Thibault-Neun Funeral Home of Frank-
lin and the Paquette-Neun Funeral Home 

of Northfield for providing them again this year. 

This Tuesday, December 8 is the Feast of the 
Immaculate Conception, a Holy Day of Obliga-
tion.  Holy day masses will be celebrated at 8:00 
AM and 7PM in Franklin. 

Next Sunday, December 13 is the special collec-
tion for the Retired Religious.  This collection 
helps provide for the long term care of our aging 
religious.  Please plan to give back to those who 
have given so much. 

UPDATE ON ST. MARYôS CHURCH REPAIRS 
I have discussed the ceiling damage at St. Mary’s with 
Bishop Peter.  He was aware of it before we spoke.  He 
asked how many people would be impacted by his decision.  
I told him that before Covid, we had about 50 people at the 
6 PM Mass and about 100 at 8:30 AM and that right now, 
we have about half that many at each Mass.  He will discuss 
the matter with the Real Estate Board, the Finance Board, 
etc. and get back to me.  Before we spend $120,000 for re-
pairs, he has to decide the future of the building.  The 
church is already 127 years old, and our clergy shortage is 
getting more severe (5 area pastors are in their 70’s).  A 
new round of mergers and closures may be in the offing.  I 
have been instructed not to repair anything or commit to 
spending any money on the issue until I hear from him.  I’ll 
let you know what he decides. 



Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, the 
sanctuary lamp in church will burn for these 
intentions:   
St. Paulôs:  Mike OôRourke by Karen & Family 
St. Maryôs: Genie Leroux by Roger 

ST. GABRIELõS PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, this 
month’s contact is Carol Seely, 520-5235. You can 
also write in your request in the book at either 
church.  

P  R  
Maddie Jacobs 

Pope Francisô Prayer Intentions for December– 
For Life of Prayer:  We pray that our personal rela-
tionship with Jesus Christ be nourished by the Word 
of God and a life of prayer. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
ñIn the Beginningéò  These are the first three 
words of the Bible.  They introduce us to the origins 
of Creation, the time when God brought all material 
things into existence.  But we know it was not the real 
beginning, since God has always existed and has no 
beginning.  This was simply the start of God’s inter-
action with “the results of the outpouring of His love”, 
his creation.  And the Old Testament goes on to re-
veal many new beginnings: Noah, Abraham, Joseph, 
Moses, David and Hezekiah.  Then the first of the 
gospels, St. Mark’s, leads with “The beginning of the 
gospel of Jesus Christ.”  We know that Jesus too is 
eternal and had already spent 30 years among us. 
But this was the beginning of his special effort to 
bring us salvation and eternal life.  So then, what is a 
beginning?  It is the point when you muster all your 
energy, focus on the task at hand and make a genu-
ine effort to improve the situation.  Jesus kept re-
minding his disciples that they would be starting over 
repeatedly.  And He led by example: he tried different 

ways to reveal the Father (and himself) to them, and 
varied parables to show them how to live a life pleas-
ing to God and helpful to others.  He used a variety of 
strategies to warn them of the crosses they would be 
facing and the challenges that lie ahead.  In other 
words, Jesus kept renewing his efforts to help them 
grow in their love for God, showing them that the 
road to heaven was a long succession of new begin-
nings.  This Advent season is one of those new be-
ginnings, a chance to rededicate ourselves to a pro-
ject that seems to be floundering, our relationship 
with Christ.  This virus is providing a golden oppor-
tunity: it has shaken up our routine, forced us to see 
and do things differently.  It’s a great time to try 
something new, like prayers for those who have got 
the virus, phone calls or errands for those confined to 
their homes or nursing homes, words of hope and 
encouragement to the strangers you meet, and ex-
pressions of gratitude to God and anyone helping all 
of us get through this.  Advent is a God-given begin-
ning that definitely leads to a happy ending. 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.      December 05
    4:00 PM 
    6:00 PM 

Anticipated Mass 
Frank Mazur III by Mary & Family 
Ralph & Rose Cullen by the Family 

Sun.     December 06
    8:30 AM 
               10:30 AM 

Second  Sunday of Advent 
Deceased Members of the Colby Family 
Cindi Carignan Catino by Jean & Family 

Mon.       December 07 
                 8:00 AM 

St. Ambrose,  Bishop 
Frank Mazur III by Mary & Family 

Tues.      December 08 
    8:00 AM 
                  7:00 PM 

Immaculate Conception  
Peig Price 
All Parishioners 

Wed.       December 09
    8:00 AM 

Advent Weekday 
Reggie LaPlante by Pauline 

Thurs.     December 10 
 

Advent Weekday 
No Mass 

Fri            December 11 
    8:00 AM 

Advent Weekday 
The Bachler Family by Bob & Theresa 

Sat.      December 12
    4:00 PM 
    6:00 PM 

Anticipated Mass 
Rita Menard by Gloria Davis 
The Fitts Family by a Friend 

Sun.     December 13
    8:30 AM 
               10:30 AM 

Third  Sunday of Advent 
Ann & Leon Fortune by the Family 
Lorette Thibeault by Paula & Family 

Liturgical Ministers  - Third Sunday of Advent - December  12  & 13,  2020 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Lectors Tim Stangroom John Bruno Bette Paquet Blaise OôMara 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Deacon Tom H Deacon Tom H Deacon Tom H Deacon Tom H 

Greeters Pete Sorette 
Shirley Peverly 

  Peg Halm 
Kelly Chandonnait 



From The Desk of Mrs. Dzujna, CRE 
Advent is underway and in Week 1 we began prepara-
tions for the coming of Jesus and were hopeful.  This 
week, our thoughts are on love - love of God, of one 
another and of ourselves.  Do we show our love of one 
another in our daily lives?  How can we be better at be-
ing a good friend and neighbor?  During Advent, we 
pray to Jesus to fill our hearts with his love. It is a 
time when we try to pray more and to do good 
deeds. It isnôt always easy. But we can offer our 
prayers and good deeds as gifts to God.  Share times 
with your family when they might pray more and talk 
about the good deeds you can do as a family during this 
time of preparation.  As you continue to prepare for Ad-
vent, we are here to help you prepare your children for 
the Sacraments.  The 2nd graders will be receiving Rec-
onciliation and the 3rd graders receive both First Eucha-
rist and Confirmation.  Again, if you are not comforta-
ble, please still register and let us know that your child 
is in one of these grades.  We will make every effort to 
work with you in getting your child ready for the Sacra-
ments. 
ñOpen your hearts to the love God instillsé. God 
loves you tenderly.  What He gives you is not to be 
kept under lock and key, but to be shared.ò  Mother 
Teresa 

St Gabriel Council #11868 
Meetings are held 3rd Monday of the month at 6:45 
PM  in the basement of the church in Tilton.  Grand 

Knight: Mark Lemire  603-738-3101 or email: 
mark.lemire5@gmail.com 

300 Club  
Congratulations to our 

November 2020 winners: 
 
  

 $100.00  -  Linda DeFosses  #091 
  

 $ 50.00  -   Gina Schroder  #245 

 $ 25.00  -   Ken Mooney  #025  
  

Our thanks to all club members who help us pay our 
bills.   May God repay your kindness! 

For your planning purposes:   
Christmas Masses (Holy Day): 

Thursday, 12/24: 4PM and 6PM. 
Friday,12/25: 8:30AM & 10:30AM. 

The 4 PM mass is the most popular. Because 
of COVID restrictions please consider attending one 
of the other 3 masses.  There is no children’s liturgy 
planned for the 4 PM Mass.  With a balanced attend-
ance, we won’t have to issue tickets or take reserva-
tions.  We don’t want to turn anyone away. 

mailto:mark.lemire5@gmail.com


CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Gabriel Council #11868  

Grand Knight: Mark Lemire   603-738-3101 
Email: mark.lemire5@gmail.com 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4th Degree) 
Faithful Navigator: Tim Flaherty 603-630-0410 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
19 Gilford Ave. Laconia, NH 03246 
Web:www.holytrinitynh.com 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  
Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — Phone: 224-7418 
 

Catholic Charities 
Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - 
Adoption/Maternity Parish Nurse - 

Children’s Home - Food Bank 
 

St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital & Gerrish Manor 
Leo St. Pierre  
Merrimack County Nursing Home 
Meri-lynn Banton 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archam-
bault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home - Deacon Tom 
Kimberly Rojas 
Golden Crest Senior Resort - Deacon Tom 
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy—Christine Dzujna 

 

mailto:mark.lemire5@gmail.com

